
 

March 21, 2023 

To: Mayor Watson, Mayor Pro Tem Ellis and Council Members 

From: Heidi Anderson, CEO, The Trail Conservancy 

Re: Item 56 on the March 23rd Council agenda 

On behalf of The Trail Conservancy, I want to express our support of the upcoming 
resolution regarding dockless micro-mobility devices, sponsored by CM Kelly, CM 
Vella, CM Qadri and Mayor Watson. 

We ask that you support this item, help ensure enforcement and consider adding the 
requirement of scooter companies to enact their geo-fencing technology that will 
automatically turn off a scooter when it enters a prohibited zone. 

When scooters first descended upon Austin in 2018, they quickly became a fixture on 
the Butler Hike and Bike Trail.  While we support the notion of a safe “last mile” 
solution these devices became in direct conflict with Trail users and often were 
abandoned in the middle of the Trail, and often even the lake. 

We were able to confirm through Council action that these devices are indeed 
prohibited on the Butler Trail, and while we posted signs to that effect, there was very 
little enforcement.  The pandemic, obviously, put a quick halt to this issue but it is 
once again rising. 

Second only to encampments in the park, scooters have been the second loudest 
complaint by Trail users.  Not only are they an environmental hazard for the lake, but 
they present safety hazards for Trail users when abandoned mid-Trail and weaving in 
and out of other users. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Heidi Anderson 

 


